
Q & A: Budget Facts – District Reserves 

Dear North Shore Parents, Community Members, and Faculty, 

Q. Dr. G., Is the District Holding $34 Million in Reserves and Cash Balances, more 
than 30% of the Budget? 

A. No. This is inaccurate. As confirmed with our Auditors and legal counsel, the District’s total 
fund balance as of 6/30/20 including restricted reserves and assigned fund balance was 
$25,951,851; approximately 23.4% of the General Fund’s 2020-21 budget. In a mailer that was 
recently sent to the community by a group of residents, the chart below conflated these funds 
with other governmental funds to inflate the total amount to $34 million, which does not 
accurately reflect the District’s reserves and cash balances.  

 

These other governmental funds include the School Food Service Fund, the Debt Service Fund, 
and the Capital Projects Fund which are not reserve funds and can only be used for the specific 
purposes - please see below: 

• Encumbrances/Lunch Fund  - the encumbrances are open purchase orders that have not 
been paid yet. The Lunch Fund (or The Food Service Fund) is breakfast and lunch funded 
from cafeteria sales and federal and state aid. The balance accumulated is the result of 
surplus from the cafeteria operations. It can only be used for cafeteria operations and 
purchases.  

• Debt Service Fund - receives funds from bond issuance premiums, interest earned on 
bond proceeds in bank accounts, and unspent bond monies of completed projects. These 
funds must be used toward debt service payments of the District’s outstanding bond 
obligations.  

• The District has been consistently using Debt Service Funds towards annual required debt 
service payments thereby reducing the use of the General Fund monies (for these 
payments), which reduces the need to raise the tax levy.   



Fact: As part of the 2021-22 Proposed Budget, the Board is allocating $400,000 from the Debt 
Service Fund towards debt service expenditures.  

• Capital Projects Fund - accounts for the District’s capital construction activities. 
Funding for capital projects comes from voter-authorized appropriations. These include 
the capital reserve funds, repair reserve funds, state grants as well as voter-approved 
borrowings for bonds and installment debt.   

Fact: Funding amounts reflect the estimated total costs of the individual projects based on input 
and advice from professional engineers and architects. 

Fact: Because capital construction projects often take several years before all the planned phases 
are completed, funding may not be spent down for several years. When the projects are 
completed, any remaining funds are disposed of in accordance with the law. 

Please visit the Budget/Financial section of the school website at 
http://www.northshoreschools.org/boe/Budget.html for further facts regarding our reserves. Stay 
tuned for more Budget Facts!  

All the best,  

 

Dr. Peter Giarrizzo  

Superintendent of Schools 
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